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Ref: FOI-092025-0001919 
 
Date: 2.10.25 
 
Address / Email:  
 
Dear  
 
Request Under Freedom of Information Act 2000 
 
Thank you for requesting information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000, please see response 
below. 
 
 
I am writing to request information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 regarding the adoption 
of the new NHS healthcare uniform (see info attached and from NHS Supply Chain), which is being 
offered to trusts in England for their workforces. 
  
Adoption status 
Has your Trust committed to adopt the new NHS national healthcare uniform? (Yes/No)  - No 
 
Future commitment 
If not yet adopted, is your Trust considering adopting the new uniform? (Yes/No/Undecided)  
- We wanted to adopt the new uniform but are unable to do so due to financial constraints 
 
Reason for non-adoption 
If your Trust has not adopted and has no current plans to adopt the new NHS healthcare uniform, 
please give the reason(s): 
 
X Financial constraints 
☐ Awaiting further national guidance or evaluation 
☐ Preference to retain existing uniform policy 
☐ Logistical challenges (e.g., procurement, supply chain) 
☐ Staff feedback / consultation outcomes 
X Other (please specify) We were hoping to phase the implementation across different staff 
groups but the uniform suppliers were unable to support this approach. 
 
  
Timescale  
If your Trust has committed to adoption, please indicate the expected timescale of roll-out (if 
available), e.g. 12-18 months from October 2025. – N/A 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Trust Headquarters 
Russells Hall Hospital 
Dudley 
West Midlands 
DY1 2HQ 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.supplychain.nhs.uk%2Fcategories%2Ffacilities-and-office-solutions%2Funiforms%2Fnhs-healthcare-uniform%2F%3Futm_source%3Dnhs-healthcare-uniforms%26utm_medium%3DWeb%26utm_campaign%3DSearch&data=05%7C02%7Cdgft.foi%40nhs.net%7C73ae267898494b9b9cea08de01998601%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638949956588656204%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=XED6z2hoaVF%2BdjL7UhjXZw3V9xDFNcKGnQCm2mJNxps%3D&reserved=0
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If you are dissatisfied with our response, you have the right to appeal in line with guidance from the 
Information Commissioner. In the first instance you may contact the Information Governance Manager 
of the Trust. 
 
Information Governance Manager 
Trust Headquarters 
Russell’s Hall Hospital 
Dudley 
West Midlands 
DY1 2HQ 
Email: dgft.dpo@nhs.net  
 
Should you disagree with the contents of our response to your appeal, you have the right to appeal to 
the Information Commissioners Office at. 
 
Information Commissioners Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire 
SK9 5AF 
Tel: 0303 123 1113 
www.ico.org.uk 
 
If you require further clarification, please do not hesitate to contact us. 
 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
Freedom of Information Team  
The Dudley Group NHS Foundation Trust 
 
 
 
 

mailto:dgft.dpo@nhs.net
http://www.ico.org.uk/

